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From: Patrick Hodgetts 
Sent: 29/09/2022 4:28:37 AM 
To: Emily Burston [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=67b20e4b24d4417ab2190d96747c5d05-BURSTONE] 
CC: Kate Lockery [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 

(FYDI BOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=e37883492b304afd8a7bf6cb22fe7e97-LOCKERYK] 
Subject: RE: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes - letter re death of Kenneth Brennan 

[SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 

Dear Emily 

We refer to your letter 26 September in relation to the death of Kenneth Richard Brennan. 

I am instructed as follows (in response to each of the dot points contained in your letter): 

• 

Detective Senior Constable Adam Noy (Unsolved Homicide Team) conducted a further review of 
reviously identified during the 2016 - 2019 re-investigation. The review included meeting with staff 

from Forensic Evidence and Technical Services (FETS) on 9 February 2022. The meeting involved a review of all 
available exhibits. On 31 August 2022 Detective Senior Constable Noy was informed by Sergeant Anne Coady 
(FETS) that: "In regard to re-examining the actual exhibits, this was done extensively at FASS in the 2018 - 2019 
review. So essentially unless there is further investigative information or a focus on a particular exhibit further 
testing is not likely to yield any further results at this time." 

We are informed by the UHT that NP215 ;(former partner of Kenneth Brennan) has provided a DNA 
sample which does not match the unmatched DNA profile. Further, we are informed that the unmatched DNA 
profile is unsuitable for familial DNA testing because it is a partial profile that does not contain the number of ID 
points required for familial testing. 

We are informed by the UHT that It is currently considered that all forensic and investigative opportunities have 
been explored and are unable to be advanced at this time, including with respect to the examination of exhibits. 
All Unsolved Homicide Investigations remain open and NSWPF will act on any information that becomes 
available. 

• 
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• 

Please let me know if you require any clarification or we can assist further. 

Kind regards 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer
Office of the General Counsel 
Locked Bag 5102, Parramatta NSW 2124 

NSW Polk* Force E: P: E/N: M: 

This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the consent of 
the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 

From: Patrick Hodgetts 
Sent: Monday, 26 September 2022 6:10 PM 
To: Emily Burston 
Cc: Kate Lockery < 
Subject: RE: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes - letter re death of Kenneth Brennan 
[SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 

Dear Emily 

Thank you. I have sought instructions and will revert as soon as possible. 

Kind regards 

NSW Police Force 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer 
Office of the General Counsel 
Locked Bag 5102, Parramatta NSW 2124 

E: P: E/N: M: 
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This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the consent of 
the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 

From: Emily Burston
Sent: Monday, 26 September 2022 5:07 PM 
To: Patrick Hodgetts 
Cc: Kate Lockery < > 
Subject: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes - letter re death of Kenneth Brennan 

Dear Patrick, 

I refer to the Special Commission of Inquiry into LBGTIQ hate crimes being conducted by the Honourable Justice Sackar. 

Please find attached a letter to you dated 26 September 2022, seeking certain information relating to death of Kenneth 
Richard Brennan. 

Thank you for your ongoing assistance to the Inquiry. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries. 

Kind regards, 

Emily Burston (she/her) 

Senior Solicitor 
Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

Chief Secretary's Building 121 Macquarie Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
T E 

I acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of country throughout NSW and their continuing connection to the 
land, culture and community. I pay my respects to Elders past and present. 

All mail is subject to content scanning for possible violation of NSW Police 

Force policy, including the Email and Internet Policy and Guidelines. All NSW 

Police Force employees are required to familiarise themselves with these 

policies, available on the NSW Police Force Intranet. 

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It 

is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use, 

disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not 

waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this message 

in error, please delete and notify the sender. 


